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May 19, 2015 

 

Dr. Carlos Castillo 

Applied Scientist Manager 

National Bee Diagnostic Centre  

Technology Access Centre 

Grande Prairie Regional College 

P.O. Box 1118             

1 Research Road        

Beaverlodge, AB  T0H 0C0                             

 

Re: The National Honey Bee Health Survey 

 

Via email: nbdc@gprc.ab.ca 

 

 

Dear Dr. Castillo, 

 

This letter will inform you that the Ontario Beekeepers’ Association will not be supporting the National 

Honey Bee Health Survey. While we believe your study may be helpful to beekeepers in some 

provinces, in Ontario we have an extensive program of bee inspectors that do an excellent job 

monitoring our hives and informing Ontario beekeepers about the health of their bees.  

 

In addition, the terms of reference of your study will not provide any data into the effects of pesticides 

on bee health. Honey bee health is at risk from factors such as parasites, diseases, poor nutrition, 

stress and environmental toxins. Research has shown that neonicotinoid pesticides can compromise 

bees’ resistance to other disease or pests. In our estimation any Canadian study that we support must 

have as an objective colony pesticide analysis to assess both the variety and quantity of pesticides 

present in honey bee hives.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Tibor Szabo 

President 


